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15th December 2017 

OUTCOMES OF THE FORMAL CONSULTATION TO FORM A HARD FEDERATION WITH DOG KENNEL HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL
Dear Parents and Carers,

I write to inform you that the governing bodies of Rotherhithe and Dog Kennel Hill schools held the formal Governing Body meeting to make a decision on the formation of the hard federation between the two schools. 

I am very pleased to inform you that the decision has been taken to form a hard federation with Dog Kennel Hill School by majority vote. 

We took into consideration all the feedback gathered during the official consultation process over the last six weeks as well as all our research and insights about the two individual schools and the potential benefits and risks of forming the hard federation.  A great deal of work went into the process and into our final deliberations.  Most importantly, both governing bodies needed to ensure the best interests of the children at their school are at the heart of their decision making.

It is agreed that the hard federation will be formed on the Tuesday 2nd of January 2018. 
The staffing and educational provision of both schools will remain the same.  In practical terms for parents and children returning next term, there will be no changes.  The main changes will be to the governing body.  On 2nd January 2018 the two governing bodies will be dissolved and a new governing body for the federation will be established. It is important to have a governing body in place immediately for legal reasons.  Initially, we will have a skeleton governing body consisting of the Executive Head Teacher, the Chairs of the two current governing bodies and an LA nominated governor.  They will arrange for staff and parent elections in both schools and will select governors to be co-opted based on a skills audit.

The governing body will include members chosen from the parent and staff bodies of both schools. Please look out for the parent governor election paperwork at the start of next term and consider over Christmas whether you would like to nominate yourself. 

         Draft Timeline for establishing the Governing Body

	15 December
	Decision of the two Governing Bodies communicated to the LA and Secretary of State for Education

	15 December
	Decision shared with parents of school.  Advance notice that a parent governor election will be held at the start of the new term

	15 December
	Instrument of Government drawn up and sent to Director of Education by the  Head of Governor Services

	2 January
	Federation date,

The federation is established and the previous Governing Bodies dissolved.

	
	Staff governor process starts

	
	Director of Education asked to agree LA governor for appointment

	
	Expressions of interest invited from any member of the previous governing bodies who is interested in having a place on the Federation Governing Body.  They must complete a skills audit 

	2nd January 
	A formal meeting of the Governing Body is held

Chairs of previous Governing Bodies and prospective LA governor are invited.

The Executive Head teacher is the sole governor when it opens.

LA governor appointed

Two former chairs of governors appointed

Election of chair and vice chair until first meeting of the Governing Body. 

Decide a process for choosing a name for the federation. Please note the two schools will retain their original names. 

	3 or 4 January
	Paperwork for parent governor election process starts making clear that all parents who are interested in an elected place or the co-opted place reserved for a parent must stand for election

	11 January
	Deadline for submitting skills audit for potential community co-opted governors

	15 January
	Governing body collates and analyses skills audits

	17 January
	If the number of parents nominated for election is one from each school they are declared elected and immediately take office

If there are more nominees than places in a school then a

ballot must be organised.

	
	If there is only one nomination for elected staff governor they are declared elected and immediately take office


If there are more nominees than places a ballot must be organised.


	31 January
	Ballots close for parents and staff (if necessary). 

	1 February
	Results of ballots declared


	5 February
	Skills of elected governors and members of staff who also stood for election added to skills analysis

	
	Governing Body draws up recommendations for governors to be appointed and if appropriate for Associate members to be appointed.

	6 February
	Meeting of the complete Governing Body of the Federation 


We are confident that this is the best decision for the children of both schools and hope that you will share our excitement as we take this next step in our journey as a federation. 
Yours sincerely,

…………………………..

Ray Piggott

Chair of Governors (on behalf of the governing body)

Rotherhithe Primary�Rotherhithe New Road�London�SE16 2PL


�Tel:  0207 2371586�Fax: 0207 2373653


Email: office@rotherhithe.southwark.sch.uk
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